Town Board Meeting February 8, 2010 5:00 P.M. Bradley Town Hall

Chairman Kevin Koth called the meeting to order. Present were Supervisors Joan Hilgendorf, and Bill Jelinek. LeRoy Rupnow was absent.

Following the Pledge of Allegiance Phyllis Evans gave the treasurer's report as follows: Building & Office Equipment Fund - \$43,060.05 Equipment Fund - \$136,286.69, General Savings Account - \$2,005,210.96, Checking Account - \$156,757.58, Cemetery Building - \$20,233.01, Greenwood Cemetery CD's - \$100,000.00 and \$11,771.91.

M/M Jelinek/Hilgendorf to approve the minutes for the meeting on January 11th with corrections. Passed 3-  $\alpha$ 

M/M Hilgendorf/Jelinek to approve payment of vouchers #2988 through #3053. Passed 3-0.

There were no license applications.

Larry Peil asked about using dark or black bags for garbage as he said it is difficult finding clear bags and they are not strong enough. Chairman Koth explained that there had been problems in the past with people putting recyclables and building materials in the dark bags and that if this is discovered by Lincoln County Landfill it has to be reported to the DNR. The clerk noted that Sherry Otto has said that Bradley has one of the best waste & recycling programs in her district.

Brian Gruhlke reported that the tree cutting on Stelling and Deer Lake Roads is finished and that we will start cutting on Kablitz within a week.

John Henning asked that vehicles not be allowed to park on town road right of way on Short Road during the winter as it makes it difficult to plow the snow down toward his end of the road. It was suggested that the board have a winter parking policy. The board will look at it during the spring road tour and it will also be discussed again at the March meeting.

Hilgendorf reported that the cupboard door will be fixed.

Harry Gladwin reported that the Plan Commission had gone over the changes in the Land Use Plan and is now waiting for some updates from the county. He also said that he had been contacted and that there may be some development on the intersection of Hwy 8 & 51. There were no recommendations to the board.

Jelinek said that he is starting to get prices on a new zero turn mower for the cemetery. He had also written a letter to Ed McNamara concerning the town not plowing McWilski Road as it is a private road.

Brian Gruhlke noted that there is a road maintenance seminar coming up. The board said that all three of the workers should go, weather permitting.

M/M Hilgendorf/Jelinek to adjourn. Passed 3-0